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Please join us in worship as we joyously celebrate the 

ordination of Jacqueline Spycher  
as a Presbyterian Minister of Word and Sacrament.  

 
Northbrook Presbyterian Church 

Sunday, January 14, 2018 
4:00 p.m. 

 
A reception will follow the service in Fellowship Hall. 

Are you interested in talking about faith and God but shy 
away from conventional bible studies?  Or, perhaps you 
just like the idea of sharing a beer and meeting some new 
folks?  Join us on Tuesday, January 30 at 7 p.m. at Brady’s 
Tavern located at 31231 Southfield Road in Beverly Hills 
for Pub Theology.  Come once or every time.  We will 
meet monthly with a new topic each time.  New faces 
and friends are always welcome.  We’ll supply the first 
round of appetizers and you’ll buy your own beer, pop or 

whatever.  Not sure how to find us?  Look for the Pub Theology logo on the table.  Questions?  
Contact Jackie Spycher at jacqueline@northbrookpc.org. 

Season of Giving FUNdraiser Update! 
A great big THANK YOU to all who donated or purchased 
goods and services during December’s Season of Giving 
FUNdraiser!  Through December 31, we realized $5,615 
in sales and donations, and our generous anonymous 
#AngelAmongUs elected to give the entire $10,000 
matching grant to the cause, bringing the grand total 
raised to $15,615!  These FUNds support our annual 
operating budget, and, just as importantly, they provide 
a way to come together to share the gifts and talents we 
each possess.  Offerings include all sorts of things:  neck 
massages, picture hanging, cooking, cleaning, 
transportation, gardening, tutoring, tech support, 
hospitality and more.  In fact, so many great goods and services were offered that we are 
extending the FUN through January to give our 2018 operating budget a kick-start!  Check out 
the Season of Giving board in Fellowship Hall, and again, THANK YOU for sharing in the FUN! 

mailto:jacqueline@northbrookpc.org
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On Sunday, January 21, a group of women (and men, if they’d like to come) will be 
traveling from Northbrook to the State Capitol for the Women’s March on Lansing.  
Organized to commemorate the historic Women’s March on Washington from 
2017, the march in Lansing aims to bring together local and state voices to continue 
the discussion and movement towards gender equality.  The question of why each 
person marches varies but often includes concerns about human rights, ending 
violence, women’s health, anti-poverty and environmental concerns.  As people of 
faith, we hold these concerns as our own. 
 

Courtney Hoekstra, Associate for Advocacy Committee Support for the Presbyterian Mission Agency stated 
once, “As a church of the Reformed tradition, we acknowledge that sin is real and that the system will 
necessarily need tuning and prompting, prodding and adjusting—sometimes in ways that really challenge the 
status quo…The denomination is intentional about providing resources and support to encourage gender 
justice within the PC(USA) so that the church will continually re-create itself to be a better reflection of God’s 
realm on earth.  Sometimes, the voice of advocacy calls the church to look internally and make changes 
within.  Other times, it challenges the church to speak with a bold voice to the world and to be a strong 
example of what is just.” 
 

We will depart from the church immediately following worship on Sunday, January 21.  If you would like to 
join us, please sign up in the Fellowship Hall.  Questions?  Contact Jackie Spycher at (248)642-0200 or 
jacqueline@northbrookpc.org. 

tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅΥ !ƴƛƳŀǘŜ CŀƛǘƘ  
Together, we’ll explore central topics of Christianity, like God: Faith Is a Quest; Religion: Spirituality Is not 
Enough; Salvation: Abundant Life Now; Cross: Where God Is and Church: An Imperfect Family.  These topics 
will be introduced to us on DVD by contemporary leaders of the Christian faith today like Lillian Daniel, Nadia 
Bolz-Weber, Bruce Reyes-Chow and Mark Scandrette, leaving plenty of room for us to discuss and explore 
what these subjects mean for us today.  The study starts Wednesday, January 10, and will be offered at 10:00 
am and 7:00 p.m. for five weeks.  An optional study journal can be purchased for $14.00.  Please RSVP to the 
church office or to marjorie@northbrookpc.org.  See you in class! 

Adult Education ProgramτThursday, January 11 
On Thursday, January 11, the Adult Education Committee is hosting a favorite speaker, Pat Ochodnicky.  Pat 
first traveled to the Holy Land in 2007 with a group from the Southeast Michigan Synod of the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America.  As she traveled, she was profoundly moved by the devastating impact of the 
Israeli occupation on the daily life of the Palestinians.  She became a member of the Ecumenical 
Accompaniment Program in Palestine and Israel through the World Council of Churches in Geneva, 
Switzerland.  In 2009, she spent 3 months as an accompanier/observer in a small village in Palestine, Yanoun.  
She has returned many times, most recently in the fall of 2017.  Pat will be sharing with us the current status 
of life in the Holy Land at 11:30 a.m. preceding the Senior Souper Lunch in the Library. 

Northbrook Annual MeetingτSunday, February 11 
 

Save the date for our annual meeting on Sunday, February 11 following worship.  
We will celebrate our past year as well as the completion of the renovations to 
Fellowship Hall.  We will also enjoy a special luncheon catered by Vera Ambrose 
of Ambrosia Catering. 
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Advent Devotional 
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Thank You! 
A big thank you goes out to everyone who 
donated items for our Angel Tree and our 
Hat & Mitten tree.  Your generosity will 
benefit recipients at Oakland Family 
Services, A Place of Refuge and Open Door 
Ministries.   

Mid & Senior Highs 
On January 12th-14th, the Northbrook youth will be taking its annual Winter Retreat to SpringHill.  Anyone 
interested should contact our Youth Director, Ken Stetson, at stetson.kenny@gmail.com.   
 

The Northbrook youth group is looking forward to an exciting 2018.  We already have dates for our two 
biggest programs:  the High School Mission Trip to Hamilton, Ohio from June 24-30, 2018 and our Summer 
Camp for grades 1-12 from July 29-August 4 at YMCA Camp Timbers.  In 2018, our youth programs will 
continue to emphasize the many unique benefits experienced by students:  independence, social skills, 
positive mental health, breaks from technology, an affirming life outlook and Christian values of compassion, 
love, inclusion and acceptance.   

Northbrook Book Club 
Please join in the discussion of All the Light We Cannot See by Anthony Doerr on 
January 8 at 7:00 p.m. in the Library.  The book tells the story of a blind French girl 
and a German boy whose paths collide in occupied France as both try to survive the 
devastation of World War II.  Mark your calendar with these exciting upcoming book 
discussions: 
 

§ February 12:  Detroit Hustle:  A Memoir of Life, Love and Home by Amy 
Haimerl 

§ March 26:  The Good Chinese Daughter: Growing Up in China and America by  
   Elizabeth Chiu King 
§ May 7:  Born a Crime by Trevor Noah  

Senior Souper Lunch 
January 11 and January 25 

Kick off the new year by joining us at 1:00 p.m. on the 
2nd and 4th Thursdays of the each month for a deli-
cious soup, salad and dessert lunch.  All are welcome.   

The 2018 Offering Envelopes are now available for 
pick up in the Narthex.  For questions, please contact 

Kathy Brooks in the church office or at 
kathy@northbrookpc.org. 

mailto:stetson.kenny@gmail.com
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In Memoriam 

 

Northbrook Rose 
 

We welcome 2018.  Happy New Year! 
 

This is a good time to give thanks to all those who help make Northbrook a wonderful church home.  
Our staff is a group who works well together. We have members who share their time with us to make 
certain we are an organized church.  We share the good times together along with times which are sad.  
That is what families do. 
 

Take time to look at our beautiful sanctuary.  Chancel flowers and candles cast a glow of warmth.  The 
Christmas and Easter season, this place of worship is a wonderment. 
 

Fellowship Hall has a new look.  What a great place to gather.  I understand that there will be more 
improvements ahead. 
 

To start the new year, find time to be a greeter, usher, coffee hour host, send cards to those in need, send 
birthday cards, help in the kitchen, give a ride to church for a person who no longer drives...or call a 
DEACON to see where you are needed. 
 

Thank you, Jim Hothem, for the fresh flowers in the lady's lounge each Sunday. 
 

A short prayer:  Heavenly Father...guide and comfort and our keeper be. 
 

Blessings from my house to your house, 
Rose 

 

Live the Love of Jesus Christ 

Lucille McLeod  
July 25, 1925—December 15, 2017 

Mary Clark  
October 7, 1930—December 19, 2017 

Save Your Treasures 
 

Begin saving those treasures you no longer use for  
the 2018 Northbrook Garage Sale.  We are beginning to  

collect donations and they can be stored in the Youth House.   
Please contact Barb Stetson at bbkstetson@comcast.net for details. 

 

Sale dates are:  June 22nd and 23rd 

mailto:bbkstetson@comcast.net


January Calendar  
Jan. 1  

8:00 pm 
Happy New Year!  Office Closed 
AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

Jan. 3 5:00 pm LOGOS 

Jan. 4 8:00 am Menôs Connection 

Jan. 7 10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:15 am 
5:00 pm 

Worship & Communion 
KIDSô Connection 
90th Birthdays Coffee Hour 
Mid & Senior Highs 

Jan. 8 10:00 am 
7:00 pm 
8:00 pm 

Adult Education Comm. Meeting 
Northbrook Book Club Meeting 
AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

Jan. 9 6:30 pm 
7:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Congregational Life Comm. Meeting 
Mission Connection Comm. Meeting 
Building & Grounds Comm. Meeting 

Jan. 10 10:00 am 
5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
LOGOS 
Pastorôs Bible Study 

Jan. 11 8:00 am 
11:30 am 
 
1:00 pm 

Menôs Connection 
Adult Ed. ProgramðPat Ochodnicky Guest 
Speaker 
Senior Souper Lunch 

Jan. 12  Youth Winter Retreat (1/12ð1/14) 

Jan. 14 10:15 am 
10:15 am 
 
4:00 p.m. 

Worship  
KIDSô Connection 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Ordination Service of Jacqueline Spycher 

Jan. 15  
8:00 pm 

MLK DayðOFFICE CLOSED 
AA MeetingðMenôs Group 
February Newsletter Articles are Due 

Jan. 17 10:00 am 
5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
LOGOS 
Pastorôs Bible Study 

Jan. 18 8:00 am Menôs Connection 

Jan. 21 10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:15 am 
11:30 am 
11:30 am 
5:00 pm 

Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Womenôs March Trip 
Deaconsô Meeting 
Session Meeting 
Mid & Senior Highs 
Service of Prayer for Christian Unity 

Jan. 22 8:00 pm AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

Jan. 24 10:00 am 
1:00 pm 
5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
Knit Wits 
LOGOS 
Pastorôs Bible Study 

Happy Anniversary  
Jim & Mary Jo Johnston ï 65 years 01/24 

Michael & Julie Huddlestun ï 37 years 01/31 

01/01  Roger Tyslan 
01/02  Seglinda Kelle-Pritchard 
01/08  Bill Jordan 
01/09  Paulette Lein 
01/13  Mary Butler 
01/14  Bonnie Annett 
01/14  Kay Ragains 
01/16  Roy Annett 
01/17  Jonah Taylor 
01/18  Virginia Thackaberry 
01/20  Georgina Kennedy 
01/21  Ron Riggan 

01/22  Allison LaSota 
01/24  Joan Gonzales 
01/25  Kirsten Annett 
01/25  Patti Carroll 
01/25  William Clemens 
01/25  Clyde Pritchard 
01/28  Frank LaSota 
01/30  Bonnie Hough 
01/30  Marilyn Nesbitt 
01/31  Beverly Boos 
01/31  Allison Broadwell 
01/31  Tricia LaSota 

Happy Birthday!  

For the most up-to-date calendar information, visit our website 
at www.northbrookpc.org 

Reminder: 
The church office will be closed on: 

 

Monday, January 15, 2018 
in honor of Martin Luther King Jr. 

Jan. 25 8:00 am Menôs Connection 
Senior Souper Lunch 

Jan. 28 10:15 am 
10:15 am 

Worship 
KIDSô Connection 

Jan. 29 8:00 pm AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

Jan. 30 7:00 pm Pub Theology at Bradyôs Pub 

Jan. 31 10:00 am 
5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
LOGOS 
Pastorôs Bible Study 

 

Now accepting 
applications for the 
2018-2019 school 

year.  For more 
information, call  
(248)642-0200.  

http://www.northbrookpc.org


“Live the Love of Jesus Christ” 
Northbrook  
Presbyterian Church 
22055 West Fourteen Mile Road 
Beverly Hills, Michigan  48025 
Phone (248) 642-0200 
Fax (248) 642-7495 
www.northbrookpc.org 

Northbrook Notes is a monthly publication of 
Northbrook Presbyterian Church 

22055 W. 14 Mile Rd. Beverly Hills, MI  48025 
Periodical postage paid at the Southfield Post Office, 

Southfield, MI 
(USPS 395-340) 

Office Hours 
Mon-Thurs:  9:00 am – 4:00 pm  

Fri:  9:00 a.m.—Noon 
Worship 

Sundays at 10:15 a.m. 
 

Holiday Office Closures 
Monday, December 25 & Tuesday, December 26 

Monday, January 1 

Staff Contact Information 
The Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor……...…………   ext 12 
     marjorie@northbrookpc.org 
Jacqueline Spycher, Pastoral Assistant…………….   ext 21 
     jacqueline@northbrookpc.org 
Angel Gippert, Director of Music…….……………..    ext 18 
     angel@northbrookpc.org 
Dan Gross, Contemporary Music Director 
Sherrill Heinrichs, Congregational Care Coord.      ext 15 
     sherrill@northbrookpc.org 
Ken Stetson, Youth Director 
     ken@northbrookpc.org 
Becky Bachand, Administrative Secretary………...  ext 10 
     becky@northbrookpc.org 
Kathy Brooks, Financial Secretary………………....…  ext 13 
     kathy@northbrookpc.org  
Kerry Callaghan, Preschool Director……..….…......  ext 16 
     preschool@northbrookpc.org 
Larry Brown, Church Custodian…………..…………...  ext 17 
Pierce Broadwell, Church Custodian…………..…….  ext 17 
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